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Luask J.N.S.
  
S.N. Lusca

 
3rd September 2018
Dear Parents/Guardians,

We would like to welcome back all members of our school community to the new and exciting school year ahead. We are very lucky to begin our new school year in a fantastic new building, which I’m sure you will all agree is a beautiful, warm and motivating setting in which all of our children will thrive. We would particularly like to welcome our new Junior Infants who have started with us. It was great to see so many new, eager faces on the first day. We wish you all the best in your formal school careers! We would also like to welcome all the new children who have joined us from other schools. 

We would like to welcome back Ms McCarthy and Ms White who return to us following career breaks. We would also like to welcome our new staff members: Ms Sherry, Ms Flynn and Mr Ryan. We are also very lucky to have Ms Ciara Delves working with us as the first secretary of the Junior School, as well as Goran and Paul who remain with us and work extremely hard to ensure that the school environment is maintained to a very high standard. 

New Build

We would like to extend a huge thank you to Mr Paul Comiskey, the Board of Management, as well as the Parent’s Association, the various new school build committees and all staff members, as well as the various members of the community, who came together and worked tirelessly to make the dream of the new schools a reality. I, as a new principal, am extremely lucky and privileged to be the first principal of the Junior School and will endeavour to ensure that Lusk Junior School remains a happy and fulfilling place for all children, staff members, parents and indeed the school community as a whole. Having been a staff member in Lusk NS since 2001 and having worked with a variety of class levels, some of you may already know me. I look forward to meeting with you all in my new role. I will be going by my married name of Ms Orfhlaith Clarke in the new school. 

It was a very busy summer in terms of finalising the build. While the carpark is being completed, we will be continuing to enter the school building site by the side entrance/lane. This is also the entry point of the senior school at the moment. We realise that, even with the split times, morning traffic will be congested and appreciate that some children may arrive a little late as a result. We appreciate your patience at this time as the building project is nearing a close. 
Books

Thank you to all parents who paid for their books online via data biz, resulting in a reduction in administrative time for the book rental system. 

Start/Finish times

School begins at 8:50am, the time at which teachers take children into their care. Teachers will take children from the yard to their classrooms at this time. School will finish at 1:30pm for the Senior Infants and 2:30pm for 1st and 2nd Class. 

Junior Infants may be brought to their classrooms by their parents from 8:40am until Friday 7th September in order to allow them to settle in and to get used to the yards. School will finish for Junior Infants at 11:45 until Friday 14th September, following which date, their finish time will be 1:30pm. 

If a child is being collected early from school, or arrives late, we ask that parents sign a ‘sign in/out’ sheet for their child, which is present in the office with Ms Ciara. We ask that children not be collected from the school at break times when the children are on yard, except for cases of emergencies. 

Healthy Eating

We remind all parents and children that our healthy eating policy remains in place in the Junior School. Children should bring healthy lunches to school every day, including healthy sandwich fillings. Children are allowed to bring one small treat on a Friday (e.g. fun size chocolate bar/biscuit/bun etc). Children will also bring any lunch rubbish home in their lunch boxes.

I am looking forward, as is the staff as a whole, to working with you all over the coming year. We would like to extend our best wishes to everyone and look forward to a busy, yet enjoyable year ahead.

Regards,

_________________________________

Órfhlaith Clarke (Principal)

Chapel Road, Lusk, Co. Dublin
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